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FAQ’s Beverly Hills Parking changes  
  

How long will the parking changes be in place?  

Parking changes will be in place un�l the Beverly Hills commuter car park is completed in late 2024. 
Transport for NSW (TfNSW) will keep the community informed of construc�on progress on the 
commuter car park, and Georges River Council will consult with the residents to determine the 
appropriate parking changes required, if any ongoing.  

  

How long can I use the �med parking spots?  

The �med parking will be between one and three hours, depending on the loca�on.   
Please see the map below for details for each street, showing �ming.  

 

 

Why is the parking changing?  

The council car park on Edgbaston Road was closed in March 2023 to construct the new Beverly Hills 
commuter car park under the TfNSW commuter car park program. In response to concerns raised by 
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the local business community, TfNSW and Georges River Council inves�gated alterna�ve parking 
solu�ons to allow visitors to access parking near the Beverly Hills retail/ business town centre.  

TfNSW completed an audit of parking in late 2023, to assess parking capacity on the streets 
surrounding the Beverly Hills business area. The study indicated that by conver�ng some un�med 
parking to �med parking, addi�onal parking spots close the business area would be made available.   

Georges River Council are seeking feedback on these proposed changes. 

Who will implement and enforce the parking changes if approved?   

Should the proposal go forward, Georges River Council will implement measures required to adjust 
the parking changes. These measures include signage as approved by Council. The parking 
restric�ons will be enforced by Council Parking Officers. 

 

Who will determine the parking changes?   

Georges River Council, who is the authority for on-street parking changes on local roads, will 
determine if the strategy will be implemented, following community feedback. Parking changes will 
go through Council’s local traffic commitee for assessment. If approved by the Commitee, these 
would then be submited to a Council mee�ng for considera�on.   

 

What signage will be included in the proposal?   

Signage will be included in the proposal to indicate �med parking.  

 

Can a resident parking scheme be implemented in our streets?   

During the proposed temporary changes to the parking restric�ons, Resident Parking Permits will not 
be issued and will be considered following the comple�on of the BHCCP. 

Can I have a Disabled Accessible parking in front of my property?   

This parking is considered for proper�es whose permanent resident lives with a disability. Georges 
River Council can only implement accessible parking in streets that are wide enough to 
accommodate accessibility vehicle needs.   

To be considered, you must submit a copy of your valid driver’s licence and mobility parking permit 
via email to mail@georgesriver.nsw.gov.au. Council Officers will assess your applica�on and provide a 
response.  

 

How do I submit my feedback on this proposal?  

To submit your feedback on these proposed parking changes by 19 April 2024, you can:  

Email: projects@transport.nsw.gov.au  

Phone: 1800 684 490  
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